
Minutes of the February 8, 2013 meeting 
 
In attendance were:  JoAnne Hughes, Helen Stogsdill, Carole 
Crose, Sandy Placek, Melissa Soares, Pat Donlin, Sandee Freeman, 
Shannon Savage, Mary Ellen Wells, Sharon Morseman, Marilyn Brock, 
Jean Wyatt, Carolyn Jacobsen, Pamela S. Hunt, Shirley Moore, 
Raina McBride, Becky Riepe, Tomi Belgard, Jadie Henton, Linda 
O’Neill. 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Linda. She thanked 
Becky and Tomi for the fabulous refreshments. Shirley Moore, 
Shannon Savage and Raina McBride were welcomed as guests/new 
members.  
 
A few more months are still in need of volunteers for 
refreshments. Pleas add your name to the list on the table. 
 
The minutes of the January meeting were accepted. The treasurer 
reported $2,671.64 in our account, and the rent has already been 
paid for 2013. We will be staying at our present location! 
 
Some of the exchange envelopes from last year were on display. 
They are wonderful. Check them over for ideas. 
 
Information on items available to purchase were circulated. Linda 
will place orders to Wendy Cowley and Paul Bowles, for a hand-
calligraphed book and for Arches textwove pad for those signing 
the sheet indicating which items they wish to purchase. A sign up 
sheet for Elizabeth Walsh’s upcoming pointed pen classes to be 
held at her Red Room Studio was also circulated. 
 
The ATC theme for March is “You are my sunshine.” The sign-up 
sheet is on the table.  It will be an “in-house” exchange.  Make 
11, keep 1, trade 10 at the March meeting. 
 
Upcoming events were listed on the agenda. Lots of interesting 
classes and events are available.  
 
Sandee presented an idea for recognizing the birthdays of our 
members. If everyone would bring a handmade card to the March 
meeting, she will send cards each month to whomever is 
celebrating a birthday. Put your name on the back of the card – 
so that you don’t get your own! The envelope can be decorated, 
leave enough space so she can address it. A postage stamp can be 
attached. 
 



Linda wished a happy birthday to Merrilyn Shape, who is 86 today! 
She was not in attendance as she was taking advantage of her free 
ferry trip to Victoria. 
 
Becky gave a report on the paper quilt project for the Clallam 
County fair. All envelopes should be addressed to Nancy Drew. A 
sheet was circulated so everyone could sign up for a state. The 
remainder of the address can be of your own creativity. Put a new 
or used stamp on your envelope. Bring a prototype to the April 
meeting if you would like some feedback. The completed ones are 
due at the May meeting. Becky, Marilyn, and Helen will assemble 
the quilt. 
 
Seventeen members participated in the Valentine exchange. The 
cards were displayed so everyone could see them. 
 
Pam asked if anyone was interested in attending a marbling 
workshop in June at her Blue Door Studio. She will attempt to 
have an instructor there. The cost will depend on the 
instructor’s fee. A great deal of interest was shown. Details 
will follow. 
 
Sandee shared a hanging card she had made for a family birthday. 
 
Citing health and family concerns, Linda announced she will be 
stepping down in June as president. She plans to continue to 
attend meetings and coordinate the workshops. She has served as 
president for five years – almost from the moment she walked in 
the door for her first meeting! 
 
After the meeting those attending divided into three groups and 
took turns getting instruction. At one table Sandy was teaching 
how to make little books from hinges. Pam was teaching how to 
make paper stars at another. Linda was showing samples and 
discussing making decorated envelopes. 


